
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

SEPTEMBER AT THE LAKE 
 

 In recent conversations, several persons have mentioned “It just feels 

like September!”  The natural light is a different hue, the days are getting 

shorter, the trees have just a hint of color, and somehow the air just “feels” like 

fall is approaching. Thus, another summer at the lake is coming to an end.  

And it’s been a good summer.  We’ve been blessed with nice weather, 

especially in contrast to what many other parts of the country have 

experienced.  We’ve also been able to return to more of our favorite activities 

and share our beautiful Clear Lake with family and friends.  

 

 

 It’s also been a busy summer from the CLA Board’s perspective.  Another successful fireworks display 

was held Saturday, July 2, with an extremely positive reaction from the community. Several people reported 

that they were “amazed” and some loved the three “endings.”  

 

After a couple years’ discussion about how the Association could improve the buoys from perspectives 

of both water safety and ease of the putting-in/taking-out process, the project has finally moved forward this 

year. After due diligence, CLA purchased 130 round, yellow buoys and a crew of volunteers placed the new 

buoys in the water early May. We appreciate the time and effort given by all those involved in this effort.   

(See Buoy Project Manager Todd Rumsey’s update on page 2.) 

 

The CLA Annual Meeting was held Saturday, July 10, with a good turn-out 

from residents. As part of community updates, Town Marshal, Chris Emerick, 

reported that two additional radar-controlled speed limit signs have been added for 

continued improvement in traffic safety. There are now six speed alert signs 

around the lake: four permanent and two mobile. These signs not only remind 

drivers of their speed, but also collect and analyze data about the number of cars 

traveling on certain sections of road, as well as their speed. Chris reported that the 

radar signs have helped reduce speeding because the data show 99% of cars 

scanned travel at 30 mph or less. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all of you who have generously supported the Clear Lake Association this summer with your 

membership dues and donations.  These contributions assure a high-quality fireworks display for the July 4th 
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Holiday, the publication of this newsletter, maintenance of the Little Free Library, improved water safety 

through the buoy project and financial support to local groups like the Fremont Fire Department and the Clear 

Lake Township Land Conservancy.  Membership numbers have increased to over 360 families this year and we 

thank all those who have responded.  Dues are only $30/year and it’s not too late to send in your check if 

you’ve not yet done so yet this spring or summer.  (Clear Lake Association, P.O. 38, Fremont, IN 46737)  

 

On behalf of the CLA Board, we hope you have a pleasant fall and safe winter.  As always, please feel 

free to contact me with questions, comments or suggestions.  (president@clearlakeassociation.org) 

 

Margaret Carlson 

Clear Lake Association President 

 

 

BUOY UPDATE 

 
 Fall is here which means the buoys will begin to be 

removed from the lake. The Clear Lake Association will remove 

ALL of the buoys this year. The yellow buoys will be collected 

toward the end of October. Most of the white buoys have 

already been removed and are waiting repair and their new 

assignment – under the guidance of the DNR – on the lake 

beginning in April, 2022.  The Natural Resource Commission 

continues to evaluate our petition to allow these white buoys to 

be placed beyond 150 feet from shore. The NRC petition is 

necessary because that will ensure that all residents have equal 

access to navigable water and safe buffer zones from shore to 

dock to buoy. The Association anticipates a ruling this fall which 

will allow appropriate dock lengths in very shallow water. 

 

 

 The Clear Lake Association continues 

to strive for safety, consistency, and 

lawfulness. Currently, “what has always 

been” and “what is safe and lawful” are two 

different things. Your support of this project 

has been overwhelmingly positive and is 

appreciated. Only as each step of the process is 

revised and completed will the goal of the 

Association be reached. 

 

 

Todd Rumsey 

Buoy Project Manager 

 

Cam Rumsey “supervises” as 
volunteers prepare the buoys. 

 

Some of “The Buoy Crew” were pictured last 
May before they began to place new yellow 

buoys in the water.  Thank you! 

mailto:president@clearlakeassociation.org
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CLEAR LAKE ASSOCIATION GIVES BACK TO COMMUNITY 
 

As part of CLA’s annual commitment to providing funds to benefit the entire Clear Lake community, 

the board recently voted to make contributions to two local groups.  Checks were delivered to the Conservancy 

for $1500 and Fremont Fire Department for $2000 for specific projects. 

 

Fremont Fire Chief Eric Hufnagle (on the left in photo on the right) is shown accepting a check from 

John Wilhelm, CLA Board member. The department’s 16-year-old engine is due to be replaced within the next 

year and a half and any donations received will be saved and put toward necessary updated equipment for the 

new truck.   
 

     Clear Lake Township Land 

Conservancy President Karen 

Horrell points out to CLA 

Treasurer George McCracken 

the newly-completed trail 

entrance sign for Brennan 

Woods.  The Association’s 

donation earlier this summer 

to the CLTLC will help 

support the nearby Wetlands 

Restoration Project, designed 

to reduce or eliminate 

flooding on CR 675 N.  

(Photo on left) 
 

 

 

 

HARVEST NEARS FOR NOB HILL VINEYARD 
 

 Did you know there is a vineyard at Clear Lake?  Ron and Kay 

Kummer created a post-retirement hobby, turned business, in 2007 on the hill 

across the road from their year-round home at 844 South Clear Lake Drive.  

They planted 650 red Steuben grapes that first year on their two-acre site.  

Satek Winery purchases the grapes to crush for their Steuben label, which is a 

dark rose’.  

 

 In 2008 Kummers planted 450 white 

Traminette vines and the following year 

Traminette was named Indiana’s Signature 

Wine! Those grapes are also harvested and 

sent to Satek’s for that label.  

  

The fall harvest is the one time of the year that Ron and Kay hire 

additional help.  Amish ladies come in to pick the grapes and they can often be 

heard yodeling as they work.  Kay says anyone is welcome to come up to Nob 

Hill to view the vineyards, but please give her a call first. (260-402-6070)  This 

year’s harvest is scheduled for September 21, 22, and 23, weather permitting. 



4 
 

 

PLEASE UPDATE ANY CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

 This will be the last CLA newsletter before next spring.  If you are 

readying this communication online through a website but would prefer to 

be added to our electronic distribution list, please make sure we have your 

current contact information for: 

¶ Email address 

¶ Postal mailing address (both lake and permanent, if applicable) 

 

If you have a new neighbor, please suggest that they share their contact information with us so they can 

receive the Clear Lake Association newsletter and other important notices about what’s happening at the lake. 

Please email Editor Beth McCracken (bmccracken404@gmail.com)  with any changes or updates. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ FREE 2021 Clear Lake Directories are still available at Town 

 Hall, both inside and in the Little Free Library. 

¶ Town Hall is open every day from 9:00 am – 2:00 pm. 

¶ TOCL posts news on clearlakefun.org Bulletin Board 

¶ Be sure to visit the town website on a regular basis to get the 

    latest updates. (townofclearlake.org)  

. 

On the website you will also find: 

 

 ~ Golf Cart Registration and Rules (Golf cart registration must be renewed every other year.) 

~ Heavy Trash and Recycle Pick-up Guidelines and Dates 

~ Parking Regulations (No parking in the streets) 

~ Proposed Changes of the UDO (Unified Development Ordinance). 

~ Current UDO and Ordinances 

~ Meeting Notices and Minutes 

 

Other Important Tips: Please remember to…. 

 

¶ Store your trash cans inside or at least 3’ - 5’ away from the surface of the road. If you cannot be here 

to do this, please make arrangements with someone who can. Trash cans sitting at the edge of the 

surface create a hazard for all using the street. 

¶ Always keep your dog(s) on a leash or in confinement and clean up after them.  

¶ Note the requirement to post your house number in a visible spot roadside. This little 

detail could save the life of a family member or your home during an emergency. 

¶ When you change your home address, email or phone number, please contact Brenda with your new 

information.  (260-495-9158 or billing@townofclearlake.org)  She does her best to maintain an accurate 

record in case of emergencies.  

 

News   From  Around  

the  Town of Clear Lake  

 

mailto:bmccracken404@gmail.com
mailto:billing@townofclearlake.org
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 From the Plan Commission…… 

 

It only takes a few minutes to share a new project you are 

considering with the Zoning Administrator, thus avoiding 

post construction fees. Generally, the town requires an 

Improvement Location Permit (ILP) for decks, fences, sheds, 

generators, concrete work, pergolas, new structures, and other 

projects involving modifications to existing structures or 

driveways. 

 

Introducing Larry Lillmars, our new Zoning Administrator!   

Larry (pictured at left) has retired to Round Lake and looks 

forward to working with and getting to know his new neighbors.  

He is available most mornings in the Town Hall or by 

appointment. Please call Larry @ 260-243-6701 or email him @ 

zoning@townofclearlake.org.  

 

 

 

 

From the Street and Sewer Department…..  

 

Please note that our streets must be always kept clear to facilitate emergency vehicles and for 

the safety of all pedestrians, bikers, and vehicles.  PLEASE make sure lawn crews, 

construction crews, delivery vehicles, etc.  park off the street. No one likes their lawn driven 

on to get around a standing vehicle. If we take care of each other, we have a safe and friendly 

place to live.  

 

Please do not plant near your grinder. Although it is tempting, planting within 5 feet of your 

grinder is not allowed. Perennials and annuals are tolerated but please know they will be 

damaged should a repair be required. The town must have a 10-foot diameter clear area around 

and 7-foot clearance above to replace your grinder. Note, several grinders are replaced every 

month. 

 

Leaves will be coming down all too soon.  Leaf pick-up will begin October 4 and will 

continue until December 3.  Owners or lawn crews should stack gathered leaves (no yard waste 

or sticks) along either side of the road……. NOT in the road but beside the road and NOT on 

gravel driveways.  The stones will be sucked into the vac and break the fan blades. Please also 

do not place leaves along your snow stakes or close to anything that would prevent the trucks 

having access to leaf piles.  

 

And the snow will follow the leaves…. You may place breakaway fiberglass snow stakes 

along the road at least 1 foot from the road edge. The stakes need to be removed by April.  

 

 

The final detail before you leave for the winter…  

Fully fill your tub with water and then drain it. This action will clean your grinder and 

preserve the grinder life, allowing your tax dollars go further. 

 

 

mailto:zoning@townofclearlake.org
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MARSHAL’S REPORT 
 

As fall approaches, there may be more residents staying at the lake for a longer period, whether they are 

working from their lake home, or having their children conduct on-line E-Learning. Please be aware of the 

increased boating activity as well as the number of walkers, bicycle riders and golf carts on the roadway.  

 

As a reminder, to operate a golf cart on the public roadways of Clear Lake, the 

operator must possess a valid driver’s license. There have been numerous complaints of 

young children and younger teenagers operating golf carts on the roadway. There are 

currently over 200 golf carts registered with the Town of Clear Lake.    

 

As fall sets in on the lake community and things begin to slow down, I want to take a moment and 

remind everyone to use common sense when preparing your seasonal residence for the winter.  Please refrain 

from making changes to your seasonal residence which makes it apparent nobody is home in the off season. For 

tips on how to protect your home while away on vacation or for seasonal homes, visit the National Crime 

Prevention Council site at ncpc.org or simply google “tips for protecting homes while on vacation”. Most of the 

sites I have visited have some good tips which work for seasonal residences, such as lake homes. 

 

We have had a safe summer thus far, and as the Town Marshal, I would like to thank each resident for 

doing their part to make this happen. However, there has been an uptick of thefts and burglaries in the area. I 

would like to remind everyone who is coming to and from the lake to look for and report any suspicious activity 

right away. This basic level of a neighborhood watch program has proved to be very successful. We, at the 

Clear Lake Police Department, want to remind all of our residents of an easy phrase: “See something, say 

something”. If you see suspicious activity or something that just doesn’t look right, we encourage you to 

contact us immediately at our dispatch number of (260-665-3131) or 911 in the event of an emergency. We 

need the help of all our residents to keep a safe and secure community. 

 

Please remember to lock your vehicles and DO NOT leave the 

keys in them. Most thefts involving vehicles occur because the vehicles 

are left unlocked, and the keys left in them.   

 

The officers will be working varying shifts throughout the fall and winter months to help deter crime. If 

you see one of us out, please feel free to stop us, if nothing else just to say “hello”.  I want to thank each and 

every one of you for allowing myself and the other officers to serve you.   

 

Chris Emerick 

Clear Lake Town Marshal 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE CLEAR LAKE TOWNSHIP LAND CONSERVANCY 
 

Great summer!  We are here year-round to preserve and protect the natural beauty we all share and enjoy 

in and around the Clear Lake Township and Watershed.  As summer 2021 ends, we are excited to update you on 

our water, land and education projects underway for the entire community. 

 

Water:  Earlier this year, we updated everyone on our activities to understand the presence and location of 

invasive plant life in our lakes.  We first identified an increased presence in 2020.  The Aquatic Vegetation 
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Management Plan for Clear Lake, Round Lake, and Lake Anne kicked off over the summer.  Dr. Robin 

Scribailo of Purdue University surveyed the lakes and will present his findings at a public meeting in October.  

The meeting date and details will be shared through our normal channels (email, website, social media) as soon 

as the report is final.  Because many residents are no longer at the lakes, we plan to make Dr. Scribailo’s 

presentation available in person and by Zoom.  Watch for details.  After the meeting, we will set a treatment and 

control plan and seek funding. 

 

The Conservancy’s long-term Watershed Diagnostic Study began its first year of extensive water 

sampling, with a second year of sampling planned for 2022.  Once the sampling is completed, we will be able to 

determine projects with the greatest benefit for the water quality of our lakes for the next 20-25 years.  We are 

seeking funding to complete the Study. 

 

Land:  The trails at Brennan Woods were dedicated in July and have been thoroughly enjoyed by residents and 

visitors throughout the summer! 

 

Education:  The five Knee-high Naturalists programs in July introduced 74 of our youngest lake generation 

(plus their “adults”) to mushrooms, cicadas, family yoga, mason bees and fishing.  Over 100 people participated 

in the “Clear & Healthy” activities program, encouraging all of us to appreciate our natural environment and 

raising funds for the Conservancy’s 30th Anniversary. 

 

Happy fall! 

Bridget Harrison, Executive Director**   

Clearlakeconservancy.org    

 

**  Bridget and Dave welcomed Rosie Lue Drogos-Harrison to their family on August 26th.  

Everyone is doing great!  

 

 

Fall Tips for a Healthy Lake 
 

Fall describes exactly what we expect to happen with all of our 

leaves. The convenient option is to dispose of leaves (and other lawn 

waste) into the lake but it truly is damaging to the lake ecosystem. 

Please keep leaves, grass and other yard waste out of the lakes, 

wetlands and inlets, and out of Conservancy Preserves. If you hire 

individuals or a company to assist with your leaf clean up, help them 

understand that putting leaves into the lake is damaging.  

 

Consider these other fall tips:  

¶ If you (or your lawn service) apply a fall lawn fertilizer 

application, do so sparingly and only use non-phosphorus 

fertilizer (the middle number on the bag should be zero). 

¶ Leave a strip of unfertilized lawn along the lake edge to create a 

buffer.  

¶ Use the Town of Clear Lake's Leaf Pick-Up Program.        

¶ Pick-up pet waste.                          

 

 

West Clear Lake Drive 

tree is ladened with 

bright, red apples. 
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Ways to Dispose of “Non-Mulchable” Yard Waste: 

¶ Northeast Indiana Solid Waste Management District (NISWMD) accepts “non-mulchable” yard 

materials such as grass clipping, leaves, and brush.  No stumps or land clearing materials. 

¶ The closest site is located at CR 175 N- NW of Angola adjacent to the Steuben County Fairgrounds. 

Check their website at http://www.niswmd.org/ or call 260-587-3063 for more information. 

¶ Fremont Water Treatment Facility accepts leaves, grass clipping and other non-woody yard waste at 

their compost site located west of Fremont on SR 120. Call (260) 495-2504 for information.   

 

Used Motor Oil and Household Hazardous Waste Disposal: 

¶ Clear Lake Marina will dispose of used motor oil.  Call 260-495-4915 for details. 

¶ Northeast Indiana Solid Waste Management District (NISWMD) has a program to properly dispose of 

residential hazardous waste materials including paint, light bulbs, batteries, and other items. Details at 

http://www.niswmd.org/hhw_residential.htm. 

 

Stop the Spread of Invasive Aquatic Plant Species! 

¶ Thoroughly rinse all water craft and trailers BEFORE entering and AFTER exiting any lake, river or 

stream. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As the sun sets on  the  Summer of 2021,  

we wish everyone a safe and happy winter.  

See you in Spring at Clear Lake!  

(Photo credit: Larry Schavey) 
 

 
 
 
  

  
 

 

Annual membership contributions to The Clear Lake Association provide funding for the publication and distribution of this 

Newsletter.  The purpose of this publication is to communicate activities of the Clear Lake Association, the Town of Clear Lake, 

and other Clear Lake organizations to all property owners. If you would like to receive CLA Newsletter, please send your email 

address to Rita Brown (gogosglass@gmail.com).  Thank you.         Beth McCracken, Editor (bmccracken404@gmail.com)  

http://www.niswmd.org/
http://www.niswmd.org/hhw_residential.htm
mailto:bmccracken404@gmail.com

